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Deirdre O'Neill
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Moore Park, NSW 2021

Attn:   Stephanie Ballango (sballango@savills.com.au)

11/11/2024
Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Precinct Village and Carpark (SSD-9835)

Out-of-Hours Work (OOHW) Application, Condition C5(a) and C6

Dear Ms O’Neill

I refer to your amended OOHW request seeking the Planning Secretary’s approval in accordance with
condition C6, Schedule 2 of the project Development Consent for the Precinct Village and Carpark
(PV&C) site at the Sydney Football Stadium Redevelopment – Stage 2 (SSD-9835).

I note that on 22 October 2024, the Department approved OOHW to demobilise plant and equipment
associated with PV&C piling works and for the delivery of plant and equipment to the PV&C site that is
associated with bulk excavation, outside approved construction hours, between 1 am to 5 am on two
(2) weeknights between Monday 11 November 2024 to Friday 22 November 2024 under PA-227.

I note that the amended OOHW request is for the same works and duration for two (2) weeknights
only in November 2024 between Monday 11 November 2024 to Friday 29 November 2024. Also, I note
that this is due to the delays in construction and inability to complete the approved demobilisation. 

Accordingly, as nominee of the Planning Secretary, I approve the amended OOHW request under
condition C6 of SSD-9835, subject to the same conditions between Monday 11 November 2024 to
Friday 29 November 2024, as per the Department letter dated 22 October 2024.

If you have any questions, please contact Jeremy Martin at jeremy.martin@dpie.nsw.gov.au.

Yours sincerely 

Shiraz Ahmed
Team Leader - Social Infrastructure Projects
Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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